PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER  10, 2009
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman                 Mrs. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member  
Mr. George Smith, Secretary             Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member           
Mr. John O’Brien, Ex-officio member

Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The June 2009, minutes were reviewed.  Mrs. Ballou made a motion to accept these minutes as is.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Schaub.  Motion passed unanimously.
The harbor master report was presented to members of the Commission.  Once again, mooring status and speeding on the river were discussed.  

There were no local or state representatives present.  The Finance Report was read. 
Correspondence this evening consisted of the following:
     Note from Dr. Gail Shea providing self-addressed stamped envelopes for future mailings from this
     Commission.
     Letter from the Selectmen’s office to Chairman Dilley regarding Plan of Conservation and Development.
     A copy of the CT DEP form 101e, “Harbor Management Commission Consultation Form and Set of Permit Application Drawings from Docko Inc.
Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley advised the Plan had, as yet, not been returned from the Selectmen’s Office with their approval.  He was led to understand that there was the suggestion that there be yet another public meeting on the subject.  It was agreed that there was no apparent need for this at this time.
Chairman Dilley will draft a letter to the Selectmen requesting the status of the Plan.

Under New Business the matter of commission member renewals was discussed.  Chairman Dilley advised those present whose terms had already passed, and who had not formerly advised the Selectmen’s office of their desire to remain members of the Commission do so now.
Since Mr. Chalecki’s term was due to expire on 10/31/09, and since Mr. Chalecki had attended very few meetings throughout his last term, Chairman Dilley will draft a letter to the Selectmen requesting that Mr. Chalecki be reassigned to the status of Alternate Member of this Commission.

There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:30 pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.




Respectfully submitted,

George Smith

Secretary 
